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Thank you for providing the opportunity for PA Trout to provide testimony to be
included in the official record of the House Environmental Resources and Energy Committee’s
hearings on “Current and Proposed Bonding Requirements on Coal Mining.” PA Trout has
nearly 9000 members in 56 chapters statewide. The mission of PA Trout is to protect, restore and
enhance the coldwater fishery resources of Pennsylvania and their watersheds.

PA Trout first adopted an official policy statement on mining in the 1980°s. The most
recent revision of that policy statement occurred in April of 1999 and is attached to this
testimony. I will not read the policy statement today, but you will see that it makes clear that PA
Trout is not opposed to mining, but insists that mining be done in an environmentally sound way.

PA Trout has had a long-standing interest and involvement in the regulation of coal
mines in Pennsylvania, and specifically the reclamation bonding program. One of our former
prestdents, William Kodrich, was on the ad hoc committee that developed the document that
eventually became Pennsylvania’s “primacy” coal mining law in 1980.

We were one of the plaintiffs in the lawsuit brought against the predecessor of the
Department of Environmental Protection in 1981 that attempted to force the Department to

ensure that the bonds posted for coal mine were sufficient to guarantee full reclamation. That



1981 lawsﬁit ended with th;a filing of a Consent Decree in 1988. In the Consent Decree, the
Department agreed to perform an annual evaluation of the alternative bonding system, to send
PA Trout and the other parties a report of that annual evaluation for five years, and to publish
- bonding guidelines annually. Virtually none of those things happened. DEP never published
bond rate guidelines. In fact, the new full cost bonding proposal is the first re-evaluation of the
bonding guidelines since 1981.

Mr. Hanger’s testimony given at the December 14, 1999 hearing before this committee
outlined well the long history of the problems with Pennsylvania’s bonding system. Despite
clear evidence of a growing shortfall, state and federal officials failed to take timely action to
prevent the bonding program from falling into an enormous deficit. Actuaries hired by the state
in 1993 produced a report that should have shocked everyone into action. It said that the
alternative bonding system was insolvent had had to be revamped in a hurry. Unfortunately, that
did not happen.

Because the Department failed to fix a bonding system that its own experts said was
broken, PA Trout once again is one of the plaintiffs in a lawsuit. This time the suit is against
officials of both DEP and the federal Office of Surface Mining (OSM). PA Trout and four other
organizations are seeking to force the agencies to fulfill the requirement of the Surface Mining
Control and Reclamation Act of 1977 that the state have a bonding program that ensures
complete reclamation of coal mines. Pennsylvania’s program falls far short of that requirement.

How do we know? Just two months ago, Deputy Secretary Dolence told this Committee
what the actuaries had said back in 1993: the alternative bonding system is insolvent or
bankrupt. But the proof that matters more is in the field, where OSM recently verified that there
are dozens of untreated discharges coming from coal mines for which DEP has forfeited the
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